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Background
As stated on the DHCS website, the Public Provider Ground Emergency Medical 
Transport Intergovernmental Transfer Program (PP-GEMT IGT) is anticipated to 
be implemented on January 1, 2023, contingent on federal approval
(https://www.dhcs.ca.gov/provgovpart/Pages/PPGEMTIGT.aspx).



Recommendation
Staff requests to approve an appropriation of 
$867,000 for the PP-GEMT IGT Program to 
pay FY 2022/23 DHCS invoices in an expected 
amount of up to $867,000 to cover the City’s 
non-federal share.



Analysis
Staff recommends appropriation approval for the PP-GEMT IGT 
Program due to the previous GEMT QAF and GEMT CPE programs 
ending and due to the PP-GEMT IGT Program offering a greater net 
revenue than the previous GEMT QAF and GEMT CPE programs as 
illustrated in the following:

Note: The New PP-GEMT IGT Program $946 add-on applies to 
more cases than the previous GEMT QAF. 



Questions?


